

## OLDEN GATE NATIONAL RECREATION AREA

3627 Clement Street San Francisco, CA 94121 Phone/fax: (415) 752-2777 • PFGGNRA@pobox.com

February 24, 2003

OFFICERS AND STEERING COMMITTEE

Ms. Billie Blanchard

California Public Utilities Commission

c/o Aspen Environmental Group Edgar Wayburn, M.D. Chairman

235 Montgomery Street, Suite 800

San Francisco, CA 94104-2906

via fax: 650-240-1720 hard copy to follow

Amy Meyer Co-Chairman

Dear Ms. Blanchard:

Michael Alexander Secretary

Kikue Kiyasu Treasurer

Gordon Bennett Jean Berensmeier Susan Bierman Earl M. Blauner Zach Cowan Betsey Cutler J. Peter Erickson Rebecca Evans

Lawrence E. Fahn Arthur Feinstein Robert Girard Richard Grosboll Tom Hinman Maurice Holloway John Hooper John H. Jacobs Richard Jordan Marc Kasky Judith Kunofsky Julie Lancelle Gimmy Park Li Sophie Maxwell Len McKenzie Ron Miguel James Ream Lennie Roberts Fred Rodriguez

Toby Rosenblatt Michael Rothenberg

**Audrey Rust** Barbara Salzman Susan Smith Robin Sweeny

Michael Vasey Laurie Wayburn Robert C. Young

The lands of the Peninsula Watershed in San Mateo County are extraordinarily beautiful and important. They are part of the Golden Gate National Recreation Area, a national park. These lands are also within the million-acre Golden Gate Biosphere Reserve, a United Nations designation for land and water areas of extraordinary natural significance; two of the most famous examples are the Galapagos Islands and the Serengeti Plain.

We have a single opportunity to right a wrong on these watershed lands. The PG&E Jefferson-Martin 230 kV Transmission line should be undergrounded for its entire length, rather than replacing 100 towers with even higher towers than exist today. The existing towers should be removed. This is a solution worthy of the aesthetics of the site. It is also important for the security of the bird populations that cross the watershed lands. Tower replacement and future ongoing maintenance can only create further disturbance for the variety of butterfly and other insect populations that inhabit the area. They may not be dramatically obvious, but they are biologically important.

Undergrounding the lines is additionally a solution that makes better sense in these politically-disturbed times. The Peninsula's electrical supply should be put underground to decrease the possibility of sabotage.

For these reasons, People For a Golden Gate National Recreation Area supports Alternative 1B for the PG&E Jefferson-Martin 230 kV Transmission Line project. We also ask that a combined EIR/EIS be written because of the federal government's easements on this land.

Sincerely

Amy Meyer, Co-Chairman